Town of Sandwich Water Quality Advisory Committee Minutes

September 22, 2015

The meeting convened at 5:30 PM

Committee Members in Attendance; Frank Pannorfi, Linell Grundman, Sarah Regan, Hank Rankov, Rob Steen, Ed Gardella, and David Mason, Health Agent.

Others in Attendance; Ed Eichner, Dr. Brian Howes, Ed Leonard

- I. MEP Report Presentation; Dr. Brian Howes and Ed Eichner from the UMASS Dartmouth SMAST program presented the final report for the MEP program for Sandwich Old Harbor and Scorton Creek. The presentation indicated that based on the analysis over the past number of years indicates that those estuaries are not nitrogen impaired and are well below the Total Maximum Daily Load. The reports are on file with the Health Department.
- II. Discussion of Future Work of the WQAC; The Committee discussed the need to request from the State DEP an extension of the TEXTRON Grant. David Mason and Ed Leonard will forward the request for an extension. The Committee would like a time frame to complete the CWRMP in parallel with the Cape Cod Commission 208.
- III. Question by the Committee; The Committee wanted to know the meeting schedule to complete the CWRMP work. It was determined that the Committee would meet in October and initiate Monthly meetings.

Respectfully Submitted,

David B. Mason, RS, CHO Director of Public Health

Approved on October 21, 2015

TOWN CLERK TOWN OF SANDWICH

MAR 1 0 2015

RECEIVED & RECORDED